[image: image1.png]



Jacksonville Waterways Commission

John Crescimbeni, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Thursday, November 12, 2015
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:32 a.m. on Thursday, November 12, 2015, in the City Council Chamber by the Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni.

In attendance: Council Members John Crescimbeni (Chair), Jim Love (Vice Chair), Al Ferraro; Commissioners Lane T. Burnett, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., John M. Godfrey, Jill D. Haskell, Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Gary Anderson, Stephen Swann, Penny Thompson, Steven T. Jenkins, ex-officio; State Representative Lake Ray was excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Jessica Morales, Legislative Assistant; Tera Meeks, Chief, Natural and Marine Resources Division, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department; Melissa Long, Chief, Environmental Quality Division; James Richardson, Environmental Protection Board; Jody McDaniel, Helena Parola, Planning & Development; Tom Kallemeyn, Florida Department of Environmental Protection; Attorney Staci Rewis, Michael Munz, Michael Balankey, Elements /Healthy Town Project; Nicholas Abrams, St. Johns River Water Management District; John Nooney; Tanya Anderson, Laura Johnson, University of North Florida; Ron Littlepage, Florida Times-Union; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the October 14, 2015 monthly meeting.

The first item on the agenda was Ordinance 2015-736,  Approp $332,666 for State of the River Reports for the Lower St. Johns River Basin….. James Richardson of the Environmental Protection Board explained what the legislation entailed and fielded questions.  He explained that the State of the River Reports, recently released at an environmental symposium at the University of North Florida, were a compilation of research conducted by research staff and scientists at the University of North Florida, Jacksonville University and Valdosta State University.  The research focuses on the health of the St. Johns River at its lower basin.  Commissioner Stephen Swann felt that the study did not use correct water quality standards for the targeted research.  Dr. Gerard Pinto acknowledged that the study was based on older standards.  After a brief discussion, the Commissioners voted 12-0 to recommend approval of the ordinance.

The Commission next heard a presentation on Sustainable Dredging Through Community Involvement by Marie Burns, principal, Ecologix Group.  Though currently a resident of Jacksonville, Ms. Burns was previously with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers in the Baltimore District.  She wanted to share her experience that she had with dredging issues in Baltimore as Jacksonville’s port has similar dredging issues.
Central in Ms. Burns’ PowerPoint presentation was an emphasis on community involvement in the dredge process, particularly on decisions related to the disposal site for spoil. Ms. Burns described her experience in Baltimore.  She described a partnership that included the Port of Baltimore, the Army Corps of Engineers, state agencies, other stakeholders and a facilitator that conducted public meetings.  She reiterated the significance of early public input.  The partnership was enhanced by the creation of a Harbor Team.

Baltimore’s approach to its harbor dredge project was under the auspices of the Dredge Material Management Act that was enacted by the Maryland Legislature in 2001.  The charge of the Harbor Team was to recommend possible placement sites for 500,000 cubic yards of dredged material.  Commissioner Gary Anderson asked Ms. Burns if any of the dredge material was contaminated.  Ms. Burns replied that the contaminated dredge material was placed in a containment facility, a site  located within the harbor.  She fielded an array of other questions from the Commissioners.
Joe Miller, formerly Public Works Director for the City of Jacksonville, now with the Jacksonville Port Authority, explained that here in Jacksonville, dredged material from the St. Johns River would be deposited on Bucks Island and Bartram Island.

The next presentation was on a Specific Notice of a Proposed Change to the Consolidated Downtown Development of Regional Impact.  The presenter was Guy Parola, Downtown Redevelopment Manager, Downtown Investment Authority. The presentation focused on the development referred to as Healthy Town at the site of the former JEA generating station on the Southside.  Developers Michael Munz and Michael Balanky were joined by Staci Rewis, a land-use attorney.
Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston explained Ordinance 2015-777 that was introduced in Council the previous evening.  The ordinance entailed the DRI (Development of Regional Impact) that the Notice of Proposed Change in the developmental rights, including marinas, that the former Downtown Development Authority allocated to the Healthy Town/Elements project.  Mr. Balanky explained that the project wanted to develop a marina that would engage the river, the City’s residents and visitors. Kayaking would be a significant component of the marina.  Mr. Balanky and Ms. Rewis sought the Commission’s support for the ordinance and fielded numerous questions.  Commissioner Raymond Pringle inquired about ADA access to the kayak launch and boating at the proposed marina.  Commissioner Stephen Swann recused himself from voting on the proposed ordinance owing to a conflict of interest. 
ommissioner Pringle moved that the Commission adopt a resolution in support of the ordinance.  Paige Johnston was directed to draft the un-numbered resolution.  The Commission voted 11-0-1 (Swann) to support Ordinance 2015-777.

In the monthly St. Johns River Status Report on Water Quality and Manatees,  Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University, reported that the salinity in the river was less than normal because of recent rainfall.  The river currently has considerably more fresh water.  The river’s temperature was relatively high for this time of year.  He reported that in an aerial survey of the river on October 24th, 22 manatees were sighted.  Most of the river’s and waterways’ manatees are leaving and relocating southward.  The shortening of daylight and lower water temperatures prompt the manatees’ departure.  For the year, there had been eight (8) manatee fatalities reported, with one being water-craft related.
In her monthly St. Johns River Issue Update, St. Johns Riverkeeper Lisa Rinaman commented on the Central Florida Water Initiative and the St. Johns River Water Withdrawal that the initiative entails.  She felt that the Harbor Team concept that Ms. Burns explained in her presentation on public input in dredging projects could be helpful in the proposed JaxPort dredge project.  She also reported on the annual oyster roast that was scheduled for the following evening.  She thanked Fisherman’s Dock in Mandarin for its generous donation of oysters for the affair.
In New Business, Commissioner Gary Anderson reported that the FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) is scheduled to meet on Friday, 10:00  A.M., Conference Room A.

Beth Meyer, Chief, Disabled Services Division, ADA Coordinator, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, gave the Commission a presentation on access.  She cited the City’s commitment ensuring that all buildings and facilities constructed by the City are constructed in full compliance with the requirements of ADA and architectural standards.  She recounted the U.S. Department of Justice’s initiative called the “Project Civic Access” that dates back to 1999 when DOJ began auditing over 200 local governments for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA).   The City of Jacksonville entered the Project Access Program in June 2007.  In 2008, DOJ officials came to Jacksonville and visited 86 facilities.
In May 2010, DOJ and the City’s Office of General Counsel negotiated a settlement agreement.  In 2012, a final settlement agreement was proposed that consisted of proposed remedial actions to be taken by the City.  The DOJ Settlement Agreement is managed in the Disabled Services Division.

Ms. Meyer reported on a number of accessible fishing/boating piers that are located throughout the City.  On beach access, Ms. Meyer reported on access mats that are located at Hanna Park.  The Beaches are expected to have access mats down by spring 2017.  She reported that her Division has worked closely with Brooks Rehabilitation and the City’s Parks Department to increase adaptive recreation programs for kayaking, adaptive surfing, paddleboard, swimming and scuba.

In Old Business, Commission John Godfrey brought up the issue of closing  the Florida East Coast Railway Bridge that had previously been aired.  He cited the recent project of the School Board and CSX to give school children an opportunity to learn about the river and its environs.  The boat for the students was unable to get past the railroad bridge.  Mr. Godfrey reported that Captain Jim Suber had contacted the U.S. Coast Guard about the issue, and the Coast Guard, in turn, got in touch with Florida East Coast Railway.

In Public Comments, Nicholas Abrams of the St. Johns River Water Management District remarked on several issues.  He explained that the St. Johns River Water Management is aware of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission’s concerns. He specifically commented on the actions that the SJRWMD took regarding water withdrawal proposals at a meeting held the previous day.  He explained that while there are differences on various issues, SJRWMD keeps in touch with the St. Johns Riverkeeper.  He noted that a SJRWMD representative is at every Waterways Commission meeting (Geoff Sample).

In Public Comment, Johns Nooney touched upon a number of topics, all related to creating what he characterized as a vibrant downtown.  He explained that he has attended JEA Board meetings, is aware of the Healthy Town proposal and urged the Waterways Commission to support the Healthy Town project.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:29 A.M.
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